# **Oakland Unified School District**

Board of Education Paul Robeson Building 1025 2nd Avenue, Suite 108 Oakland, CA 94606-2212 (510) 879-8199 Voice (510) 879-8000 Fax (510) 879-8739 TTY/TDD boe@ousd.k12.ca.us



#### ACCESSIBILITY OF AGENDA AND AGENDA MATERIALS

Agenda and agenda materials, if any, associated with this meeting are accessible on the Board of Education's World Wide Web Site at http://webportal.ousd.k12.ca.us or from any computer terminal in the Office of the Board of Education at the above-stated address.

#### AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT COMPLIANCE

Individuals requiring a reasonable accommodation to participate in meetings other than handicapped access, should notify the Office of the Board of Education seventy-two (72) hours prior to the meeting at either (510) 879-8678 (VM); or boe@ousd.k12.ca.us (E-Mail); or (510) 879-8739 (TTY/TDD); or (510) 879-8000 (Fax).

# Agenda (Long)

Wednesday, June 10, 2009 5:00 PM



Board Room, Paul Robeson Building, 1025 2nd Avenue, Oakland, CA 94606-2212

# State Administrator and/or Board of Education

Vincent C. Matthews, State Administrator/Trustee and/or President Noel Gallo and Vice President Gary Yee Directors: Jody London, Jumoke Hodge, David Kakishiba, Christopher Dobbins, Alice Spearman

> Student Directors: Shannon Chase and Cecilia Lopez Staff: Edgar Rakestraw, Jr., Secretary, Board of Education

# Table of Contents

Table of Contents	2
A. Call to Order	15
B. Roll Call	15
C. Pledge of Allegiance	15
D. Joint - Board and State Administrator - Special Recognitionsand/or Presentations	15
09-1708 Latino Honor Roll Organizers	15
09-1711 Chess Competition Winners for 2009	15
09-1747 Alameda County Spelling Bee Winners	15
09-1981 Tribute - Cecilia Lopez - Student Board Member -2008-2009	16
09-1982 Tribute - Shannon Chase - Student Board Member -2008-2009	16
09-1990 Recognition of Media Academy Teachers - Lisa Shafer and Beatrice Motamo	eda
	16
09-1991 Tribute - Gordon Piper - District Volunteer	17
09-1993 Tribute - Renee Swayne - District Volunteer	
09-1998 Recognition of Urban Promise Academy - Students and Teacher	
E. Report of Student Board Members	
09-1978 Report of Student Board Members - June 10, 2009	17
F. Speaker Request Cards/Modifications To the Agenda	
G. Public Comments on All Non-Agenda Items Within the SubjectMatter Jurisdiction of the	
to 45 Minutes	
09-1979 Public Comments on All Non-Agenda Items Within the Subject Matter Juris	diction of the
District - StateAdministrator/Board of Education - June 10, 2009	
H. Public Hearing(s) - State Administrator	
09-1581 Oasis High School - Petition and Proposed Charter(Renewal)	18
H1. Public Hearing - Board of Education	18
I. Unfinished Business - State Administrator	
I1. Unfinished Business - Board of Education	19
J. New Business - State Administrator	
Finance and Human Resources Committee - Report - June 4, 2009 (AdvisoryRecomm	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Financial Management	
09-1983 2009-2010 Fiscal Year District Budget (First Reading)	
J1. New Business - Board of Education	
Teaching and Learning Committee - Report - June 1, 2009	
Pupil Achievement	
09-1786 High School Graduation Requirement - Adoption and Impleme	
Course Requirements	
Intergovernmental Relations Committee - Report - June 3, 2009	
	= 0

Office of Assemblymember Sandre' Swanson	
09-2004 State Legislative Update - Scott Lucas - Office of Assemblymember S	
R. Swanson	
Community Relations	
09-1405 Federal Legislative Priorities - Child Nutrition Act of 2009	
09-1836 SCA 6 - Voter Approval of Education Parcel Tax By 55%	
J2. Joint Matters - State Administrator and/or Board of Education	
09-1980 Minutes - State Administrator and/or Board of Education -Regular Meeting - May	· ·
K. Superintendent's Report	
L. State Administrator's Report	
L1. Report of Regular Board Members	
M. Adoption of General Consent Report - State Administrator	
Teaching and Learning Committee - Report - June 1, 2009 (AdvisoryRecommendations)	
Pupil Achievement	
08-2722 Professional Services Contract - Sara Sterling - LaurelElementary Sc	hool
09-0041 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract -Tracey Marie Lo	ogan -
Chief of Staff, Strategic ProjectsTeam	
09-0874 Professional Services Contract - Xiomara Batin - ManzanitaCommun	
Elementary School	24
09-0924 Professional Services Contract - Jennifer Tam - Family & Community	Office
	24
09-1170 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - JamesHarris - C	
Elementary School	24
09-1181 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - MaryMiche - T	hink
College Now Elementary School	25
09-1250 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - LoriRobbins -	
Complementary Learning Department	25
09-1251 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - LamontAli Fran	ncies -
Complementary Learning	26
09-1307 Professional Services Contract - Cityspan Technologies, Inc Compl	ementary
Learning Department	26
09-1308 Professional Services Contract - Laila Jenkins-Perez -Complementar	y
Learning Department	
09-1310 Professional Services Contract - Gina Roberti - Complementary Learn	ning
Department	
09-1311 Professional Services Contract - Sacia Stiles de Andrade -Compleme	•
Learning Department	
09-1314 Professional Service Contract - Robin Kobrin -Complementary Learn	ning
Department	
09-1316 Professional Services Contract - Megan Brenna Morris - Complement	ary
Learning Department	28

09-1334 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - HedyChang - Family &	
Community Office	
09-1347 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - CesarOlivas - MetWes	
High School	
09-1358 Professional Services Contract-Destiny ArtsCenter-Oakland Emilano Zapata	
Academy	29
	20
Outreach - Instructional Services	
09-1388 Professional Services Contract - Anne Chan - Family & Community Office .	
09-1395 Amendment No. 2 - Professional Services Contract -Oakland Youth Chorus	
Instructional Services	31
09-1399 Amendment No. 2 - Professional Services Contract -Hatchuel, Tabernik &	
Associates - Instructional Services	31
09-1425 Professional Services Agreement - Robert Limon -Instructional Services,	
Violence Prevention	32
09-1427 Professional Services Contract - Alan Karras - InstructionalServices	
	32
09-1438 Amendment No 2 - Professional Services ContractAmendment - California	
Youth Outreach - Ralph J. BuncheHigh School	32
09-1442 Professional Services Contract - Paragon EducationNetwork - Urban Promis	se
Academy	33
09-1516 Amendment No. 2 - Professional Services Contract - Kagan- Middle School	
Networks	
09-1518 Professional Services Contract - Salzman Associates -Claremont Middle	
School	34
09-1525 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract -Peacemakers Inc	
Claremont Middle School	34
09-1527 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - ClaudiaEspinoza -	
International Community School	34
09-1528 Professional Services Contract - MOCHA - AscendElementary School	
09-1530 Amendment No. 3 - Professional Services Contract -Paragon Education	
Network - Middle School Network I andII	35
09-1534 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract -BAYCES - Ascend	33
Elementary School	35
09-1553 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract -Oakland Small Schools	
Foundation - Urban PromiseAcademy	<i>5</i> 0
09-1603 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - AcornWoodland	26
Elementary School	
09-1606 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - AllianceAcademy Midd	
School	
09-1608 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -Claremont Middle School	
	37

09-1611 2009 - 2010 - Single Plan for Student Achievement - EastOakland Pride
Elementary School
09-1613 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -Esperanza Elementary
School
09-1615 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -Community United
Elementary School
09-1617 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -Encompass Academy
09-1620 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - CharlesP. Howard
Elementary School
09-1623 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - OaklandTechnical High
School
09-1625 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - CollegePreparatory and
Architecture Academy 39
09-1627 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - DeweyAcademy
09-1629 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - LifeAcademy
09-1632 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - MetWestHigh School
40
09-1634 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - ColiseumCollege
Preparatory Academy
09-1637 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - ElmhurstCommunity
Preparatory Middle School 40
09-1639 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - RooseveltMiddle School
41
09-1641 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - EdnaBrewer Middle
School
09-1643 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - BarackObama Academy
09-1646 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - FuturesElementary
·
School
_
42
09-1650 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - BretHarte Middle School .
09-1652 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - JamesMadison Middle
School
09-1654 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - MelroseLeadership
Academy 43
09-1656 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement forWestlake Middle School
09-1658 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Unitedfor Sucess Middle
School

09-1660 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - RootsInternational Middle School
09-1662 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - WestOakland Middle
School
09-1665 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - UrbanPromise Middle
School
09-1668 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Fred T.Korematsu
Discovery Elementary School
09-1670 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -Leadership Preparatory
High School
09-1672 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Far WestHigh School
09-1674 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - MandelaHigh School
09-1676 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - OaklandInternational
High School
09-1678 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - MediaAcademy
09-1680 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -Burckhalter Elementary
School
09-1682 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - BridgesAcademy
09-1684 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - AllendaleElementary
School
09-1685 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - MarkhamElementary
School
09-1691 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - FruitvaleElementary
School
09-1697 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - RudsdaleContinuation
School
09-1699 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - EastOakland School of
the Arts High School 48
09-1702 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -Sojourner Truth
Independent Study 48
09-1704 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - PaulRobeson High School.
48
09-1707 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievment - OaklandCommunity Day
School
09-1710 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - YouthEmpowerment
High School 49
09-1723 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - ParkerElementary School
49
09-1727 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - ReachAcademy

	09-1729 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement forSobrante Park	<b>50</b>
	Elementary School	50
	09-1749 Partnership Program Contract Agreement - California StateDepartment of Rehabilitation - Programs for ExceptionalChildren	50
	09-1787 Master Memorandum of Understanding - Aspiranet -Oakland Unified School District	
	09-1788 Master Memorandum of Understanding - Bay AreaCommunity Resources -	
	Oakland Unified School District	
	09-1789 Master Memorandum of Understanding - San FranciscoBay Area Council,	
	Learning for Life - Oakland UnifiedSchool District	51
	09-1790 Master Memorandum of Understanding - Sports4Kids -Oakland Unified	01
	School District	51
	09-1795 Master Memorandum of Understanding - YMCA of the East Bay - Oakland	
	Unified School District	
Safety Comr	mittee - Report - June 2, 2009 (Advisory Recommendations)	
•	Achievement	
1 upii	09-0928 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - CastlemontBusiness Information	
	and Technology (CBITS) School	
	09-0930 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - East OaklandSchool of the Arts	
	High School	
	09-0932 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - LeadershipPreparatory High	55
	School	53
	09-0934 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - CollegePreparatory and	55
	Architecture Academy	53
	09-0936 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Mandela HighSchool	
	09-0938 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Media CollegePreparatory High	
	School	
	09-0940 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Robeson Visualand Performing	
	Arts High School	
	09-0942 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Life Academy	
	09-0944 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Excel HighSchool	
	09-0954 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Oakland HighSchool	
	Op-0734 2000 - 2007 - Comprehensive Safety I fair - Oakland Highsenoor	
	09-0958 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - OaklandInternational High Scho	
	09-0968 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - OaklandTechnical High School	
	Oakiand reclinical Tright School	
	09-0973 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Skyline HighSchool	
	09-0976 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - YouthEmpowerment High Scho	
	09-0980 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive School Safety Plan - Far WestHigh School	
	09-0980 2008 - 2009 - Complehensive School Safety Flan - Fai Westriigh School	
		JU

09-0983 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - MetWest HighSchool	
09-0985 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive School Safety Plan - EmilianoZapata Street	
Academy	
	57
09-0989 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive School Safety Plan for DeweyAcademy	
09-0991 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - RudsdaleContinuation High School	
09-0993 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Barack Obama High School $\dots$	
09-0995 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - OaklandCommunity Day Scho	ool .
09-0997 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - IndependentStudy	
09-0999 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - AllianceAcademy	
09-1001 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Bret HarteMiddle School	
09-1003 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Edna BrewerMiddle School	
09-1006 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - ClaremontMiddle School	
09-1008 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Cole MiddleSchool	
09-1010 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Coliseum CollegePreparatory Middle School	
09-1012 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive School Safety Plan - ElmhurstCommunity	
Preparatory Middle School	39
Middle School	
09-1016 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive School Safety Plan - FrickMiddle School	
09-1018 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Madison MiddleSchool	
09-1021 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - MelroseLeadership Academy	
09-1024 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Montera MiddleSchool	
09-1026 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Peralta CreekMiddle School .	61
09-1026 2008 - 2009 - Complehensive Safety Plan - Perana Creekivilddie School .	
09-1028 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Roosevelt MiddleSchool	
09-1030 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - RootsInternational High Scho	ol
	61

09-1032 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - United forSuccess Middle School
09-1034 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Urban PromiseAcademy
09-1036 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Westlake MiddleSchool
09-1038 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - West OaklandMiddle School
09-1040 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Acorn WoodlandElementary School
09-1042 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - AllendaleElementary School
09-1044 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - AscendElementary School
09-1046 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Bella VistaElementary School 63
09-1048 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Bridges Academy
09-1053 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Carl B. MunckElementary School
09-1055 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - ChabotElementary School
09-1057 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - ClevelandElementary School 64
09-1059 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - CrockerHighlands Elementary School
09-1061 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - East OaklandPride Elementary School
09-1063 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - EmersonElementary School
09-1065 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - EncompassAcademy
09-1068 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - EsperanzaElementary School 65
09-1070 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - FranklinElementary School
09-1072 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Fred T.Korematsu Elementary School
09-1074 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - FruitvaleElementary School
09-1076 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - FuturesElementary School

09-1078 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - GarfieldElementary School	
09-1080 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - GlenviewElementary School	
09-1082 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Global FamilyElementary Scho	ool .
09-1084 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Grass ValleyElementary School	ol
09-1087 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - GreenleafElementary School	
09-1089 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - HillcrestElementary School	
09-1091 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Horace MannElementary Scho	ol
09-1093 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - JeffersonElementary School	
09-1095 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - KaiserElementary School	
09-1097 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - LaEscuelitaElementary School	l
09-1099 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - LafayetteElementary School	
09-1101 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - LaurelElementary School	
09-1103 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - LazearElementary School	
09-1105 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - LearningWithout Limits	
Elementary School	
09-1109 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - ManzanitaCommunity	
Elementary School	
School	
09-1117 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - ThurgoodMarshall Elementary	7
School	
Elementary School	
Academy	
	. / 1

	09-1125 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - New HighlandAcademy	70
	Elementary School	
	09-1129 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - PeraltaElementary School	
	09-1131 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - HowardElementary School	
	09-1134 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Piedmont AvenueElementary	
	School	
	School	
	09-1138 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Redwood HeightsElementary School	
	09-1140 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - HooverElementary School	
	09-1142 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Rise ElementarySchool	
	09-1144 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - SankofaAcademy	
	09-1146 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Santa FeElementary School	
	09-1148 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - SequoiaElementary School	
	09-1150 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Sobrante ParkElementary School	ol.
	09-1152 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - BrookfieldElementary School	
	09-1154 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Think CollegeNow Elementary	
	School	
	00.1150.2000. 2000. C	
	09-1158 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - TildenElementary School	
	09-1282 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - BEST HighSchool	76
	Human Resources Committee - Report - June 4, 2009 (AdvisoryRecommendations) .	
	cial Management	
	09-1285 Award of Bid - OfficeMax for Office, Classroom, Health, Athletic,	7.
	Technology and Furniture Supplies - Bid No.08-09/06	
	- Instructional Services	
	09-1574 Temporary Borrowing Between Funds, FY 2008-9	
M1. Adoption of th	e General Consent Report - Board of Education	
=	mmittee - Report - June 2, 2009	

Facilities Management	77
09-1403 Amendment of Bylaws of Measure "B" IndependentCitizens' School Facilit	ies
Bond Oversight Committee(Second Reading)	78
09-1717 Project Budget, Key Codes and Project Number -McClymonds Football Fie	ld
Turf Replacement Project	78
09-1718 Ground Lease - District and City of Oakland - King EstatesFields	
09-1719 Ground Lease - District and City of Oakland - Golden Gate	
09-1720 District and the City of Oakland - District Facilities -Temporary Mass Care	
Shelters and Emergency StagingSites	79
09-1721 Amendment No. 1-ABC Inspection Services-CastlemontAuditorium	
Renovations Project	
09-1724 Amendment No. 1-Anthony Ogbeide Associates, IncRalphBunche Middle	
School Modernization Project	
09-1725 Amendment No. 1-AEKO-Division of Facilities, Planningand Management	
Project	80
09-1730 Amendment No. 1 - Comtel Systems Technology, IncCarter Middle School	
Modernization Project	
09-1731 Award of Bid-Ray's Electric-Jefferson Elementary SchoolPortable Relocation	
Project	81
09-1732 Award of Bid- Albay Construction-Ralph BuncheModernization Phase 3	
Project	82
09-1733 Professional Services Contract-AEKO-Division of Facilities, Planning and	
Management Project	82
09-1734 Professional Services Agreement-Davillier-Sloan-Division ofFacilities,	
Planning and Management Project	82
09-1735 Professional Services Agreement-KDIConsultantants-Highland Fire Alarm	
Upgrade Project	83
09-1736 Professional Services Agreement-ELEGKOSSoftware-Division of Facilities	s,
Planning and ManagementProject	83
09-1737 Professional Services Agreement-Simplex Grinnell-OaklandHigh School	
Modernization Project	84
09-1738 Professional Services Agreement-Simplex Grinnell-OaklandHigh School	
Health Clinic Project	84
09-1739 Professional Services Agreement-Waste Management of Alameda, Inc	
Oakland High School Modernization Project	84
09-1751 Award of Bid-Petersen Dean Commercial, IncLowellMiddle School	
Walkway Roof Replacement Project	85
09-1832 Measure "B" Independent Citizens' School Facilities BondOversight	
Committee - Appointment of Members	85
Intergovernmental Relations Committee - Report - June 3, 2009	86
Community Relations	86
09-1835 Federal Legislative Priorities - 21st Century GreenHigh-Performing Public	
Schools Facilities Act	86

Finance and Human Resources Committee - Report - June 4, 2009	86
Personnel Management	
09-1205 Professional Service Contract - Jacqueline Leong Cheong, Ph.D Program	
for Exceptional Children	
09-1380 Memorandum of Understanding - St. Mary's College of California - Intern	
Partnership Program	
09-1601 Personnel Report No. 0008-0014	87
09-1666 Exception to Hiring Freeze No. 0809-0006	87
Financial (Facilities) Management	88
09-1443 Resolution - McClymonds Chappell Hayes Health Center - Emergency	
Condition	88
09-1881 Award of Bid - AT&T - A State-Of-The Art SurveillanceCamera System	- 26
Schools	89
Coherent Governance	89
09-1845 Amendment - Policy Type: Operational Expectation (OE) -07 - Financial	
Planning	89
09-1846 Amendment - Policy Type: Operational Expectation (OE) -08 - Financial	
Administration	89
09-1847 Amendment - Policy Type: Operational Expectation (OE) -09 - Asset	
Protection	90
Oakland Athletic League Policy Committee - Report - June 10, 2009(Proposed)	90
09-1755 Proposal for Affiliate Membership - Oakland Section -California Interscholastic	
Federation - 2009-2010	90
N. President's or State Administrator's Statement Disclosing Item(s)To Be Discussed In Closed Session	a
Today	
O. Closed Session Item(s)	
Labor Matter(s)	
08-0122 Conference With Labor Negotiators	
Legal Matter(s)	
08-2145 Conference With Legal Counsel - Existing Litigation	
09-2001 Conference With Legal Counsel - Existing Litigation	
09-2003 Conference With Legal Counsel - Existing Litigation	
Public Employee Appointment	
09-1392 Public Employee Appointment	
Public Employee Matter(s)	
09-1051 Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release	92
09-1999 Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release	92
09-2000 Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release	92
P. Recess To Closed Session	92
Q. Return to Public Session	93
R. Second Roll Call	93
S. President's or State Administrator's Statement of ReportableAction Taken in Closed Session and the	÷
Vote of Members or StateAdministrator, If Any	93
T. Adoption of the Pupil Discipline Consent Report	93

U. Introduction of New Matter	93
V. Adjournment	93

# A. Call to Order

## B. Roll Call

# C. Pledge of Allegiance

# D. Joint - Board and State Administrator - Special Recognitions and/or Presentations

# 09-1708 Latino Honor Roll Organizers

OE-05

Joint Adoption by Board of Education and State Administrator of Resolution No. 0809-0227 - Recognizing and Honoring the of Organizers of Latino Students Honor Roll - Emma Roos and Jorge Lerma.

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

5/27/2009 State Administrator Tabled

and/or Board of Education

×

# 09-1711 Chess Competition Winners for 2009

OE-05

Recognizing and Honoring Winners of the Elementary Chess Competition for 2009: Samuel Riley, Jonathan Latu, Beverly Rayon and Serafin Loza; all students from Learning Without Limits Elementary School.

X

# 09-1747 Alameda County Spelling Bee Winners

Joint Recognition by Board of Education and State Administrator of 2009 Alameda County Spelling Bee Winners:

Karl Keck - Chabot School, 5th grade

- · Winner (1st place) Alameda County Spelling Bee
- · Karl participated in the State of California Championship Bee at Sonoma State University as the representative from Alameda County.
- 4th place in the OUSD District bee, elementary level

Emily Deluna - Alliance Academy at Elmhurst, 6th grade

- · 2nd place Alameda County Spelling Bee
- · 3rd place in the OUSD District bee, middle school level

Chloe Killebrew-Bruehl - Peralta Elementary, 5th grade

- · 3rd place in the Alameda County Spelling Bee
- · 2nd place in the OUSD bee, elementary level

#### Legislative History

5/27/2009 State Administrator

Tabled to a Date

and/or Board of

Certain

Education

### 09-1981

# Tribute - Cecilia Lopez - Student Board Member - 2008-2009

OE-05

Adoption by the Board of Education and State Administrator of Joint Resolution No. 0809-0222 - Tribute to Cecilia Lopez, Student Board Member, July 1, 2008 through June 30, 2009.

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1981 - Tribute - Cecilia Lopez - Student Board Member -

2008-2009.pdf



### 09-1982

# **Tribute - Shannon Chase - Student Board Member - 2008-2009**

**OE-05** 

Adoption by the Board of Education and State Administrator of Joint Resolution 0809-0223 - Tribute to Shannon Chase, Student Board Member, July 1, 2008 through June 30, 2009.

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1982 - Tribute - Shannon Chase - Student Board Member -

2008-2009.pdf

×

# 09-1990 Recognition of Media Academy Teachers - Lisa Shafer and Beatrice Motameda

Recognition of Lisa Shafer and Beatrice Motameda, Media Academy English Teachers, who volunteer as Sponsors of the Oaktown Teen Times - the District's Students Newspaper.

## 09-1991 Tribute - Gordon Piper - District Volunteer

OE-05

Adoption by the Board of Education and State Administrator of Joint Resolution No. 0809-0231 - Tribute to Gordon Piper - District Volunteer.

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1991 - Tribute - Gordon Piper - District Volunteer.pdf

× 🖺

## 09-1993 Tribute - Renee Swayne - District Volunteer

**OE-05** 

Adoption by the Board of Education and State Administrator of Joint Resolution No. 0809-0232 - Tribute to Renee Swayne - District Volunteer.

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1993 - Tribute - Renee Swayne - District Volunteer.pdf

# 09-1998 Recognition of Urban Promise Academy - Students and Teacher

**OE-05** 

Recognition of Urban Promise Academy Students of and Abigail Paske, Teacher, for 100% of Students Being at or above benchmark on the District's Spring Math Assessment.

# E. Report of Student Board Members



## 09-1978 Report of Student Board Members - June 10, 2009

CG-02

Presentation of Student Director's Report by Shannon Chase and/or Cecilia Lopez - June 10, 2009.

Attachments: 09-1978 - Report of Student Board Members - June 10, 2009.pdf

# F. Speaker Request Cards/Modifications To the Agenda

All agenda item SPEAKER REQUEST CARDS shall have been submitted to the Secretary by this point in the agenda, but not later than before State Administrator or Board commencement of consideration of an agenda item, in order to be invited to speak during the course of the meeting. Board members also will need to have pulled for discussion or made other requests on General Consent Report items by this point in the agenda in order to have the request considered during the course of the meeting.

**OE-11** 

# G. Public Comments on All Non-Agenda Items Within the Subject Matter Jurisdiction of the District - Up to 45 Minutes

This section of the Agenda provides a 45 minute opportunity for members of the public individually for three minutes or less, depending on the number of speakers, to directly address the State Administrator and/or Board on subject matter not on the current Agenda that is within the jurisdiction of the District. Minutes are not transferrable from speaker to speaker.

09-1979 Public Comments on All Non-Agenda Items Within the

Subject Matter Jurisdiction of the District - State Administrator/Board of Education - June 10, 2009

Public Comments on All Non-Agenda Items Within the Subject Matter Jurisdiction of the District - State Administrator/Board of Education - Regular Meeting - June 10, 2009.

# **H.** Public Hearing(s) - State Administrator



# 09-1581 Oasis High School - Petition and Proposed Charter

(Renewal)

Public Hearing - Oasis High School Petition and Proposed Charter (Renewal)

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1581 - Oasis High School - Petition and Proposed Charter

(Renewal).pdf

09-1581 - Oasis High School Presentation - Petition and Proposed

Charter (Renewal).ppt

Legislative History

5/13/2009 State Administrator Received and Referred

and/or Board of for Handling

Education

# **H1.** Public Hearing - Board of Education

None

## I. Unfinished Business - State Administrator

None

## I1. Unfinished Business - Board of Education

None

## J. New Business - State Administrator

Finance and Human Resources Committee - Report - June 4, 2009 (Advisory Recommendation)

## **Financial Management**



09-1983 2009-2010 Fiscal Year District Budget (First Reading)

**OE-07** 

Public Hearing and Adoption by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Fiscal Year District Budget (all funds) in the amount of \$615,302,237.00.

Attachments:

09-1983M\_2009-2010 Fiscal Year District Budget (First Reading).pdf 09-1983 - 2009-2010 Fiscal Year District Budget (First Reading).ppt

09-1983\_Spreadsheets-Budget Cuts-09-10Adoption

Budget\_10June2009.xls

## J1. New Business - Board of Education

Teaching and Learning Committee - Report - June 1, 2009

## **Pupil Achievement**



09-1786 High School Graduation Requirement - Adoption and Implementation of A-G Course Requirements

**OE-11** 

Adoption by Board of Education of Resolution No. 0809-0228 - High School Graduation Requirement - Adoption and Implementation of A-G Course Requirements As Recommended by the University of California and California State University, Respectfully.

Attachments: 09-1786\_ A-G Requirements Resolution.pdf

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

**Intergovernmental Relations Committee - Report - June 3, 2009** 

## Office of Assemblymember Sandre' Swanson



09-2004 State Legislative Update - Scott Lucas - Office of

OE-05

Assemblymember Sandre' R. Swanson

Presentation of California Legislative Update by Scott Lucus, Field Representative, Office of Assemblymember Sandre' R. Swanson.

Attachments: 09-2004 - California Legislative Update.ppt

09-1405

## **Community Relations**



### Federal Legislative Priorities - Child Nutrition Act of 2009

OE-05

Approval by the Board of Education, upon recommendation of Intergovernmental Relations Committee, of its support for enactment of Child Nutrition Act of 2009 - HR 1324 and S. 581 and, in particular, specific Act revision recommendations, attached hereto, to be forwarded to the District's Congressional delegation.

Attachments: HR 1324 - Child Nutrition Promotion and School Lunch Protection Act of

2009

S. 581 - Military Family Nutrition Protection Act of 2009 09-1405 - The District's School Meal Program.ppt

09-1405 - District Suggested Revisions of Child Nutrition Act of 2009.pdf

#### Legislative History

5/6/2009 Intergovernmental Tabled to a Date

Relations Committee Certain

6/3/2009 Intergovernmental Recommended

Relations Committee Favorably



09-1836

### SCA 6 - Voter Approval of Education Parcel Tax By 55%

**OE-05** 

Approval by the Board of Education, upon recommendation of Intergovernmental Relations Committee, of its support for enactment of State Constitutional Amendment (SCA) 6 (Simitian, D - Palo Alto), which if enacted by the voters, will permit imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a school district, community college district, or county office of education upon the approval of 55% (a reduction from the present 2/3s requirement) of its voters voting on the tax.

Attachments: 09-1836 - SCA 6 - Education Parcel Tax 55% Voter Approval

### Legislative History

6/3/2009 Intergovernmental Recommended

Relations Committee Favorably

## J2. Joint Matters - State Administrator and/or Board of Education



09-1980 Minutes - State Administrator and/or Board of Education -Regular Meeting - May 27, 2009

Ratification by the State Administrator of sections H, I, J, L, M, T of the joint State Administrator and Board of Education Regular Meeting Minutes of May 27, 2009, and ratification by Board of Education of said Minutes sections H1, I1, J1, K, L1, M1 and joint ratification by both of all other sections, prepared by Secretary and staff shortly after said joint meeting.

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1980 - Minutes - State Administrator and/or Board of Education - Regular Meeting - May 27, 2009

## K. Superintendent's Report

This is an oral report to the Public by the Superintendent of Schools of any information that he/she wishes to share regarding his/her past, present or future personal or official activities.

# L. State Administrator's Report

This is an oral report to the Public by the State Administrator of any information that he/she wishes to share regarding his/her past, present or future personal or official activities.

# L1. Report of Regular Board Members

This is an oral report to the Public by an Elected Board Member of any information that he/she wishes to share regarding his/her past, present or future personal of official activities.

# M. Adoption of General Consent Report - State Administrator

"Adoption by the State Administrator of the General Consent Report" means that all items appearing on the agenda under this topic are approved in one motion, without debate and/or discussion, unless consent has been given by the State Administrator, not later than Agenda Item F. that an item be removed from the Report for discussion and separate a vote, if any.

Teaching and Learning Committee - Report - June 1, 2009 (Advisory Recommendations)

**OE-11** 

## **Pupil Achievement**



**08-2722** 

# Professional Services Contract - Sara Sterling - Laurel Elementary School

Ratification by the State Administrator of Professional Services Contract between District and Sara Sterling, for the latter to provide on site library services for pupils, six hours daily, and provide others services, as described in the Scope of Work and incorporated herein by reference as though fully set forth, at Laurel Elementary School for the period August 26, 2008 through June 11, 2009 at a cost not to exceed \$23,397.50.

<u>Funding Source: Measure E</u>
<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

### Legislative History

11/19/2008 State Administrator

Withdrawn

and/or Board of

Education

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning

Recommended

Committee

Favorably



**09-0041** 

# Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - Tracey Marie Logan - Chief of Staff, Strategic Projects Team

Ratification of Amendment No. 1 by the State Administrator of Professional Services Contract between District and Tracey Marie Logan, for the latter to provide ongoing support to the Strategic Projects team with the implementation of the automated pay concern tracking systems, for an additional amount of \$3,360.00, increasing the contract from \$4,000.00 to an amount not to exceed \$7,360.00, for the period October 29, 2008 through February 27, 2009. All other terms and conditions of the Contract remain in full force and effect.

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee Favorably



# 09-0874 Professional Services Contract - Xiomara Batin - Manzanita Community Elementary School

**OE-11** 

Ratification by the State Administrator of a Professional Services Contract between District and Xiomara Batin, for the latter to provide support to the principal, the Family Resource Center Coordinators, and other faculty to organize the space; working on calendars, sign-up sheets, projects and general organization at Manzanita Community School for the period of April 23, 2009 through June 3, 2009, in an amount not to exceed \$840.00.

**Funding Source: Making Connections** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



# 09-0924 Professional Services Contract - Jennifer Tam - Family & Community Office

OE-11

Ratification by the State Administrator of Professional Services Contract between District and Jennifer Tam, for the latter to 1) distribute, collect and enter information gathered from residency questionnaires distributed at school sites in order to identify and serve newly homeless families who are not currently aware of District services, as required by McKinney-Vento Federal Homeless Assistance Act; and 2) assist with intakes of new families and resource distribution, for the period April 30, 2009, through June 30, 2009, in an amount not to exceed \$10,020.00.

Funding Source: McKinney-Vento Sub Grant

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



<u>09-1170</u> Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - James Harris - Chabot Elementary School

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 1 of a Professional Services Contract between the District and James Harris, for the latter to provide intervention strategies for 3rd, 4th and 5th grade students by exposing them to conflict resolution strategies, ways to solve issues on the playground and ways to play on the playground; provide support in contacting families on an ongoing basis; work with student leadership-safety patrol, student council, junior coaches to help establish and reinforce core school values; provide trainings and support to Junior Coaches, and support students who are stuggling with negative emotions at Chabot Elementary School, for the period of November 20, 2008 through June 30, 2009, in an additional amount of \$10,000.00, increasing contract from \$22,500.00 to an amount not to exceed \$32,500.00. All other terms and conditions of the Contract remain in full force and effect.

**Funding Source: General Purpose** 

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



# 09-1181 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - Mary Miche - Think College Now Elementary School

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 1 of a Professional Services Contract between the District and Mary Miche, for the latter to provide classroom teachers with 180 additional hours of collaborative time to develop standard based assessments and activities; students with multicultural experiences; and with music education at Think College Now Elementary School, for the period of September 19, 2009 through June 13, 2009, in an additional amount of \$9000.00, increasing contract from \$9,000.00 to an amount not to exceed \$18,000.00. All other terms and conditions of the Contract remain

<u>Funding Source: Title 1</u>
<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

in full force and effect.

### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably



Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - Lori Robbins - Complementary Learning Department **OE-11** 

**OE-11** 

09-1250

Ratification by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 1 of a Professional Services Contract between the District and Lori Robbins, for the latter to provide support for new After School Programs Coordinator and ongoing technical support for department planning for the Complementary Learning Department for the period of October 1, 2008 through June 30, 2009, in the additional amount of \$1,400.00, increasing the Agreement from \$8,000.00 to a not-to-exceed amount of \$9,400.00. All other terms and conditions of the Contract remain in full force and effect.

**Funding Source: 21st Century High School After School Safety and Enrichment** 

for Teens (ASSETs) Grant

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



09-1251

## Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - Lamont Ali Francies - Complementary Learning

OE-11

Ratification by the State Administrator Amendment No. 1 of Professional Services Contract between District and Lamont Francies, for the latter to provide site based development of family resource centers incorporating a broad range of family support services including but not limited to parent education, tax preparation clinics, legal services, case management, mental health, child care and translation services for the period of August 15, 2008 through June 30, 2009 in the additional amount of \$6,250.00 increasing the Agreement from \$50,000.00 to not exceed \$56,250.00. All other terms and conditions of the Contract remain in full force and effect.

**Funding Source: Atlantic Philanthropies Initiative Grant** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



09-1307

# Professional Services Contract - Cityspan Technologies, Inc.

OE-11

### - Complementary Learning Department

Ratification by the State Administrator of a Professional Services Contract between the District and Cityspan Technologies, Inc., for the latter to provide software, licensing, project management, and training for capturing student information, defining after school activities, taking attendance and generating reports that are required of the After School Education and Safety (ASES) Grant and the 21st Century High School After School Safety and Enrichment for Teens (ASSETs) Grant programs for the period of April 15, 2009 through June 30, 2010 in an amount not to exceed \$55,125.00.

**OE-11** 

### **Century High School After School Safety and Enrichment for Teens (ASSETs)**

Grant

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

⊠ 🖺

09-1308 Professional Services Contract - Laila Jenkins-Perez - Complementary Learning Department

Ratification by the State Administrator of Professional Services Contract between District and Laila Jenkins-Perez, for the latter to provide training on after school program recruitment with focus on identifying promising middle school recruitment and development strategies and support sites in the District's eighteen middle school afterschool programs for the period of March 26, 2009 through June 30, 2009 in an amount not to exceed \$2,000.00.

**Funding Source: Middle School Mini Grant** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

□

09-1310

Professional Services Contract - Gina Roberti -Complementary Learning Department

Ratification by the State Administrator of Professional Services Contract between District and Gina Roberti, for the latter to provide training on after school program recruitment with focus on identifying promising middle school recruitment and development strategies and support sites in the District's eighteen middle school afterschool programs for the period of March 26, 2009 through June 30, 2009 in an amount not to exceed \$2,000.00.

**Funding Source: Middle School Mini Grant** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

**⊠** 🖺

09-1311

Professional Services Contract - Sacia Stiles de Andrade - Complementary Learning Department

Ratification by the State Administrator of Professional Services Contract between District and Sacia Stiles de Andrade, for the latter to provide early crisis intervention services for at-risk youth including assisting teachers with behavior management plans, individual and small group counseling, academic support and training and consultation for school staff, parent outreach and advocacy for the period of April 2, 2009 through June 30, 2009 in an amount not to exceed \$3,000.00.

**Funding Source: AB113-Integrated Support** 

<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

⊠ 🖺

# 09-1314 Professional Service Contract - Robin Kobrin - Complementary Learning Department

**OE-11** 

Ratification by the State Administrator of Professional Services Contract between District and Robin Kobrin, for the latter to provide early crisis intervention services for at-risk youth including assisting teachers with behavior management plans, individual and small group counseling, academic support and training and consultation for school staff, parent outreach and advocacy for the period of April 2, 2009 through June 30, 2009, in an amount not to exceed \$3,000.00.

**Funding Source: AB113-Integrated Support** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



# 09-1316 Professional Services Contract - Megan Brenna Morris - Complementary Learning Department

OE-11

Ratification by the State Administrator of Professional Services Contract between District and Megan Brenna Morris, for the latter to provide early crisis intervention services for at-risk youth including assisting teachers with behavior management plans, individual and small group counseling, academic support and training and consultation for school staff, parent outreach and advocacy as outlined in the Measure E Fund Grant for the period of April 20, 2009 through June 30, 2009, in an amount not to exceed \$1,500.00.

<u>Funding Source: Measure E</u>
<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee Favorably



# 09-1334 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - Hedy Chang - Family & Community Office

OE-11

Approval by State Administrator of Amendment No. 1 of Professional Services Contract between District and Hedy Chang, for the latter to prescribe a system for analyzing data on chronic absence at the site level and provide support to analyze data; design and deliver a briefing presentation on chronic absence for principals, family engagement staff, and other relevant school staff and site based community partners; provide a day long training for family engagement staff for the period May 1, 2009 through June 30, 2009 in an additional amount of \$8,000.00, increasing contract from not to exceed amount of \$4,000.00 to \$12,000.00. All other terms and conditions of the Agreement remain in full force and effect.

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



# 09-1347 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - Cesar Olivas - MetWest High School

**OE-11** 

Ratification by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 1 of a Professional Services Contract between District and Cesar Olivas, for the latter to continue to provide small group and individual tutoring and academic coaching to students scoring below basic/far below basic (BB/FBB) at MetWest High School, in an additional amount of \$625.00, increasing the original amount from \$4,375.00 to \$5,000.00. All other terms and conditions of the contract remain in full force and effect.

Funding Source: Economic Impact Aid/State Compensatory Education (EIA/SCE)

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



09-1358 Professional Services Contract-Destiny Arts
Center-Oakland Emilano Zapata Academy

Ratification by the State Administrator of Professional Services Contract between District and Destiny Arts Center, for the latter to provide services in motivating students into becoming positive decision makers, promoting physical awareness providing cultural activities, training for instructors in supervision and program development to ensure optimum operation of their classes at Oakland Emilano Zapata Academy (Street Academy) for the period of April 29, 2009 through June 30, 2009 at a cost not to exceed \$7,553.60.

**Funding Source: TIIG--Small Schools Support** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

⊠ 🖺

09-1384

# Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - California Youth Outreach - Instructional Services

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 1 of Professional Services Contract between the District and California Youth Outreach for the latter to provide additional hours of parent trainings to meet the project deliverables, for an additional amount of \$18,348.00, increasing the original contract amount from \$54,167.00 to \$72,515.00 for the period March 16, 2009 to June 30, 2009. All other terms and conditions of the Contract will remain in full force and effect.

**Funding Source: Gang Prevention** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



09-1385

# Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - Youth in Focus - Family & Community Office

OE-11

Ratification by the State Administrator of Amendment No.1 of a Professional Services Contract between District and Youth in Focus, for the latter to contribute 240 additional hours and service not outlined in the original Scope of Work - coordinate the Meaningful Student Engagement student research team's presentation and trip to the American Education Research Association (AERA), for the period February 9, 2009 through June 30, 2009, in an additional amount of \$4,000.00, for a new total not to exceed \$24,000.00. All other terms and conditions of the Agreement remain in full force and effect.

**Funding Source: THG-Engagement** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

# 09-1388 Professional Services Contract - Anne Chan - Family & Community Office

**OE-11** 

Ratification by the State Administrator of Professional Services Contract between the District and Anne Chan, for the latter to conduct a series of workshops on cultural competency primarily for school volunteers, but open to all staff, parents and administrators. The workshop series will be a combination of a Powerpoint Presentation and group discussion for the period of April 30, 2009 through June 30, 2009 at a cost not to exceed \$2,000.00.

### **Funding Source: General Purpose**

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

× 🖺

09-1395

## Amendment No. 2 - Professional Services Contract -Oakland Youth Chorus - Instructional Services

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 2 of Professional Services Contract between the District and Oakland Youth Chorus, for the latter to prepare cohesive curriculum, workshop documentation and lesson plants and deliver instruction during the 5-day Summer Arts Institute, for an additional amount of \$5,000.00, increasing the original contract amount from \$94,134.00 to \$99,134.00, for the period August 28, 2008 through June 30, 2009. All other terms and conditions of the contract remain in full force and effect.

### **Funding Source: Arts Grant**

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



## 09-1399 Amendment No. 2 - Professional Services Contract -Hatchuel, Tabernik & Associates - Instructional Services

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 2 of Professional Services Contract between the District and Hatchuel, Tabernik & Associates, for the latter to provide additional hours of grant writing, reporting and evaluation related to grants, for an additional amount of \$39,000.00, amending the original contract amount from \$51,650.00 to \$90,650.00. All other terms and conditions of the Contract will remain in full force and effect.

Funding Source: Alternative Education Admin Support; Target Instructional

### **Improvement Grant, Instruction Alternative Education**

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

× 🗎

0<u>9-1425</u>

## Professional Services Agreement - Robert Limon - Instructional Services, Violence Prevention

**OE-11** 

Ratification by the State Administrator of a Professional Services Contract between the District and Robert Limon, for the latter to provide website design and production for positive climate and violence prevention programs with links to programs and resources both inside and outside the district and edit Second Step DVD and add additional content, in an amount not to exceed \$5,000.00, for the period May 15, 2009 through June 30, 2009.

Funding Source: AB1113

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

# 09-1427 Professional Services Contract - Alan Karras - Instructional Services

OE-11

Ratification by the State Administrator of Professional Services Contract between the District and Alan Karras, for the latter to lead a World History Book Club meeting for Grades 6,7, and 10 History teachers, for the period April 1, 2009 through June 1, 2009, in an amount not to exceed \$700.00.

<u>Funding Source: Title IIA</u>
<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

**EXECUTE** 

09-1438 Amendment No 2 - Professional Services Contract
Amendment - California Youth Outreach - Ralph J. Bunche

OE-11

High School

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 2 of a Professional Services Contract between District and California Youth Outreach, for the latter to provide additional services such as field trips, as incentives to students who have improved their attendance, grades and overall performance in school, in an additional amount of \$770.00, increasing the original amount from \$25,800.00 to \$26,570.00. All other terms and conditions of the contract remain in full force and effect.

**Funding Source: Targeted Instructional Improvement Grant (TIIG)** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

⊠ 🖺

09-1442

## Professional Services Contract - Paragon Education Network - Urban Promise Academy

Approval by the State Administrator of a Professional Services Contract between District and Paragon Education Network, for the latter to provide conferences and coaching to support effective teacher support for low-income and low-performing students as specified in the Scope of Work, at Urban Promise Academy, for the period June 17, 2009 through June 30, 2009, in an amount not

to exceed \$8,000.00.

Funding Source: Title I

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

**E** 

09-1516

# Amendment No. 2 - Professional Services Contract - Kagan

- Middle School Networks

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 2 of Professional Services Contract between District and Kagan, for the latter to perform additional equity of engagement strategy trainings of Day 1, 2, and 3 Cooperative Learning and Coaches training for staff at Middle School Network schools, in an additional amount of \$18,100.00, increasing the contract from \$71,522.00 to a not-to-exceed amount of \$89,622.00 for the period January 26, 2009 through June 30, 2009. All other terms and conditions of the contract remain in full force and effect.

**Funding Source: General Purpose** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee Favorably



# 09-1518 Professional Services Contract - Salzman Associates Claremont Middle School

OE-11

Approval by the State Administrator of a Professional Services Contract between District and Salzman Associates, for the latter to provide training and coaching in procedures and practices for Effective Behavior Management, for staff at Claremont Middle School, for the period June 11, 2009 through June 26, 2009, in

an amount not to exceed \$11,000.00.

**Funding Source: Quality Education Investment Act** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



# 09-1525 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - Peacemakers Inc. - Claremont Middle School

OE-11

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 1 of Professional Services Contract between District and Peacemakers Inc., for the latter to provide an additional 988 hours of safe school climate services, including a Restoration Room, to students, staff, and parents at Claremont Middle School, and extending contract period from March 18, 2009 to June 11, 2009 to June 12, 2009, in an additional amount of \$24,700.00, for a new total not to exceed \$44,700.00. All other terms and conditions of the Contract remain in full force and effect.

**Funding Source: General Purpose** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably



audia OE-11

# Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - Claudia Espinoza - International Community School

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 1 of a Professional Services Contract between the District and Claudia Espinoza, for the latter to provide support for parents in scheduling Student Study Team meetings; coordinate relevant workshops and trainings; facilitate interactions with high risk families as needed at International Community School, for the period of February 2, 2009 through June 26, 2009, in an additional amount of \$5,000.00, increasing contract from \$17,000.00 to an amount not to exceed \$22,000.00. All other terms and conditions of the Contract remain in full force and effect.

**Funding Source: Title 1** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

# 09-1528 Professional Services Contract - MOCHA - Ascend Elementary School

OE-11

Approval by the State Administrator of a Professional Services Contract between the District and MOCHA, for the latter to provide daily one-on-one coaching sessions to ASCEND's summer interventions teachers, for a total of 325 coaching hours; include collaborative curriculum writing, model teaching, and co-teaching of lessons, as well as after school professional development workshops at Ascend Elementary School for the period of June 15, 2009 through August 14, 2009, in an amount not to exceed \$13,000.00.

<u>Funding Source: Title 1</u>
<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-1530

# Amendment No. 3 - Professional Services Contract - Paragon Education Network - Middle School Network I and II

OE-11

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 3 to Professional Services Contract between District and Paragon Education Network, for the latter to provide 14 additional days of coaching for on professional growth plans and learning targets using observation and descriptive feedback for principal and leadership team staff of 14 Middle School Network schools, for the period October 30, 2008 through June 30, 2009, in an additional amount of \$16,000.00, for a new total not to exceed \$148,000.00. All other terms and conditions of the Contract remain in full force and effect.

Funding Source: Measusre E Professional Development

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

**⊠** 

09-1534 Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract -BAYCES - Ascend Elementary School

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 1 of a Professional Services Contract between the District and BAYCES, for the latter to provide teacher inquiry coaching primarily to help teachers to develop the skills needed to meet the needs of English Learners; supporting teachers to reflect upon various forms of student achievement data to identify key learning gaps for students; provide coaching and technical assistance to the Instructional Leader and Instructional Leadership Team so that leaders are able to effectively meet the needs of English Learners at Ascend Elementary School, for the period of August 4, 2008 through June 30, 2009, in an additional amount of \$1,000.00, increasing contract from \$29,000.00 to an amount not to exceed \$30,000.00. All other terms and conditions of the Contract remain in full force and effect.

### Funding Source: Economic Impact Aide / Limited English Proficiency

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

09-1553

# Amendment No. 1 - Professional Services Contract - Oakland Small Schools Foundation - Urban Promise Academy

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 1 of Professional Services Contract between District and Oakland Small Schools Foundation, for the latter to provide 100 additional hours coaching and curriculum development to build a comprehensive curriculum across grade levels for student success at Urban Promise Academy, for the period March 19, 2009 through June 30, 2009, in an additional amount of \$6,000.00, for a new total not to exceed \$21,000.00. All other terms and conditions of the contract remain in full force and effect.

## **Funding Source: General Purpose**

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably



09-1603

# 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Acorn Woodland Elementary School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Acorn Woodland Elementary School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG, (School and Library Improvement Block Grant)
EIA-SCE, (Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, QEIA

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

× 🖺

## <u>09-1606</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Alliance

**OE-11** 

### **Academy Middle School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Alliance Academy Middle School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant),</u> EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

### 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -

**OE-11** 

#### **Claremont Middle School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Claremont Middle School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and OEIA (Quality Education Investment Act).

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

⊠ 🖺

09-1611

09-1608

### 2009 - 2010 - Single Plan for Student Achievement - East Oakland Pride Elementary School

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for East Oakland Pride Elementary School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP</u>

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-1613 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -

OE-11

**Esperanza Elementary School** 

OE-11

**OE-11** 

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Esperanza Elementary School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and QEIA (Quality Education Investment Act).

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee Favorably

09-1615

2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -

**Community United Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Community United Elementary School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG,(School and Library Improvement Block Grant),</u> EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

⊠ 🖺

<u>09-1617</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -

**Encompass Academy** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Encompass Academy.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee Favorably

<u>09-1620</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Charles

P. Howard Elementary School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Charles P. Howard Elementary School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant),</u>

**EIA-SCE** )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

# 09-1623 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Oakland Technical High School

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Oakland Technical High School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant),</u> EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

09-<u>1625</u>

# ${\bf 2009 - 2010 \ Single \ Plan \ for \ Student \ Achievement - College}$

**OE-11** 

### **Preparatory and Architecture Academy**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for College Preparatory and Architecture Academy.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant),</u> EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

**Academy** 

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee Favorably

### 09-1627

# 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Dewey

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Dewey Academy.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP</u>

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

⊠ 🖺

#### 09-1629

# ${\bf 2009}$ - ${\bf 2010}$ Single Plan for Student Achievement - Life

OE-11

#### **Academy**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Life Academy.

#### **EIA-SCE** )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



# <u>09-1632</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - MetWest

**OE-11** 

**High School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for MetWest High School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



### <u>09-1634</u> 2009 - 20

OE-11

2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Coliseum College Preparatory Academy

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Coliseum College Preparatory Academy.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and QEIA (Quality Education Investment Act).

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



09-1637

### 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Elmhurst Community Preparatory Middle School

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Elmhurst Community Preparatory Middle School

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant),</u> EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

09-1639



# 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Roosevelt

**OE-11** 

#### Middle School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Roosevelt Middle School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP</u>

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

m 🖺

## 09-1641 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Edna

**OE-11** 

#### **Brewer Middle School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Edna Brewer Middle School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

× 🖺

09-1643

# 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Barack

**OE-11** 

# Obama Academy

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Barack Obama Academy.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP</u>

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

⊠ 🖺

09-1646 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Futures

OE-11

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement fsor Futures Elementary School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-1648 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Frick

**OE-11** 

Middle School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Frick Middle School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and QEIA (Quality Education Investment Act).

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-1650 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Bret

**OE-11** 

**Harte Middle School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Bret Harte Middle School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant),</u> EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

<u>09-1652</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - James

OE-11

Madison Middle School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for James Madison Middle School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and QEIA (Quality Education Investment Act).

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



### <u>09-1654</u> 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Melrose

**OE-11** 

#### **Leadership Academy**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Melrose Leadership Academy.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP</u>

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

09-1656

## 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for

**OE-11** 

### Westlake Middle School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Westlake Middle School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

# 09-1658

# 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - United for Sucess Middle School

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for United for Success Middle School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP</u>

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

⊠ 🖺

### 09-1660 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Roots

OE-11

### **International Middle School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Roots International Middle School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-1662 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - West

OE-11

Oakland Middle School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for West Oakland Middle School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant),</u> EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-1665 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Urban

**OE-11** 

**Promise Middle School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Urban Promise Middle School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and QEIA (Quality Education Investment Act).

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

<u>09-1668</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Fred T.

**OE-11** 

Korematsu Discovery Elementary School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Fred T. Korematsu Discovery Elementary School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant),

**EIA-SCE** )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



# <u>09-1670</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -

**OE-11** 

### **Leadership Preparatory High School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Leadership Preparatory High School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, HPSG (High Priority Schools Grant)

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009

Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee Favorably



### 09-1672

### 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Far West High School

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Far West High School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP</u>

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009

009 Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee Favorably



#### □ ■ 09-1674

# 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Mandela

**OE-11** 

# High School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Mandela High School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and HPSG (High Priority Schools Grant)

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching

Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee Favorably



### 09-1676

# 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Oakland International High School

OE-11

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Oakland International High School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

× 🖺

09-1678 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Media

**OE-11** 

**Academy** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Media Academy.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and HPSG (High Priority School

Grant)

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-1680 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -

OE-11

**Burckhalter Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Burckhalter Elementary School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant),</u> <u>EIA-SCE</u>) <u>Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP</u>

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

⊠ 🖺

<u>09-1682</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Bridges

OE-11

**Academy** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Bridges Academy.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and QEIA (Quality Education

Investment Act).

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably



### 09-1684

### 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Allendale

OE-11

#### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Allendale Elementary School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant),

**EIA-SCE** )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Committee

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009

Teaching and Learning Recommended Favorably



### 09-1685

# 2009 -2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Markham

**OE-11** 

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Markham Elementary School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and QEIA (Quality Education Investment Act).

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009

Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee Favorably



09-1691

# 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Fruitvale

**OE-11** 

# **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Fruitvale Elementary School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), **EIA-SCE** )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning

Committee

Recommended Favorably



### 09-1697

# 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Rudsdale

OE-11

#### **Continuation School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Rudsdale Continuation School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), **EIA-SCE** )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

× 🖺

<u>09-1699</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - East

**OE-11** 

Oakland School of the Arts High School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single jPlan for Student Achievement for East Oakland School of the Arts High School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE</u> )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and HPSG (High Priority Schools

Grant)

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

× 🖺

09-1702 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement -

OE-11

Sojourner Truth Independent Study

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Sojourner Truth Independent Study.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP</u>

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

<u>09-1704</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Paul

OE-11

**Robeson High School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Paul Robeson High School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and HPSG (High Priority Schools Grant)

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably



# <u>09-1707</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievment - Oakland

**OE-11** 

#### **Community Day School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plaqn for Student Achievement for Oakland Community Day School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP</u>

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended
Committee Favorably

× 🖺

### 09-1710 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Youth

**OE-11** 

### **Empowerment High School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Youth Empowerment High School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG,(School and Library Improvement Block Grant), EIA-SCE )Economic Impact Act), EIA-LEP, and HPSG (High Priority Schools Grant)

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

⊠ 🖺

<u>09-1723</u> 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Parker

OE-11

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Parker Elementary School.

<u>Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG, (School and Library Improvement Block Grant),</u> EIA/SCE, (Economic Impact Act), EIA/LEP,

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-1727 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement - Reach

OE-11

Printed on 6/6/09

Academy

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Reach Academy.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG, (School and Library Improvement Block Grant, EIA/SCE, (Economic Impact Act), EIA/LEP

**OE-11** 

**OE-11** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-1729 2009 - 2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for

Sobrante Park Elementary School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2009-2010 Single Plan for Student Achievement for Sobrante Park Elementary School.

Funding Source: Title I, SLIBG, (School and Library Improvement Block Grant),

EIA/SCE, (Economic Impact Act), EIA/LEP

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-1749 Partnership Program Contract Agreement - California State
Department of Rehabilitation - Programs for Exceptional

Children

Approval by the State Administrator of Contract Agreement Number 27366 between the District and California Department of Rehabilitation, for the latter to provide support of students enrolled in the Transition Partnership Program, for the period of July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2012, granting up to \$877,182.00 in cost reimbursment to District.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-1787 Master Memorandum of Understanding - Aspiranet -Oakland Unified School District OE-11

Approval by the State Administrator of a Master Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between District and Aspiranet, for the latter to provide Arts, Recreation, Leadership and Family Literary activities in its capacity as a Comprehensive After School Program Lead Agency at school sites to be determined, for the period July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010, in an amount not to exceed \$2,297,158.00, pursuant to the terms and conditions as specified in the MOU.

<u>Funding Source: After School Education and Safety (ASES) Grant and the 21st Century Community Learning (21st CCLC) Grant</u>

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee

Favorably

#### Master Memorandum of Understanding - Bay Area 09-1788 **Community Resources - Oakland Unified School District**

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of a Master Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between District and Bay Area Community Resources, for the latter to provide Arts, Recreation, Leadership and Family Literary activities in its capacity as a Comprehensive After School Program Lead Agency at school sites to be determined, for the period July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010, in an amount not to exceed \$3,564,606.00, pursuant to the terms and conditions as specified in the MOU.

Funding Source: After School Education and Safety (ASES), 21st Century Community Learning (21st CCLC) Grant, and the 21st Century High School After School Safety and Enrichment for Teens (ASSETs) Grant

Document(s) Attachments:

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably

09-<u>1789</u>

### Master Memorandum of Understanding - San Francisco Bay Area Council, Learning for Life - Oakland Unified **School District**

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of a Master Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between District and San Francisco Bay Area Council, Learning for Life, for the latter to provide Arts, Recreation, Leadership and Family Literary activities in its capacity as a Comprehensive After School Program Lead Agency at school sites to be determined, for the period July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010, in an amount not to exceed \$1,155,189.00, pursuant to the terms and conditions as specified in the MOU.

Funding Source: After School Education and Safety (ASES) and the 21st Century Community Learning (21st CCLC) Grant

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

> Committee Favorably as Amended

Master Memorandum of Understanding - Sports4Kids -09-1790 **Oakland Unified School District** 

**OE-11** 

Approval by the State Administrator of a Master Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between District and Sports4Kids, for the latter to provide Arts, Recreation, Leadership, Physical Activities and comprehensive after school programs at school sites to be determined, for the period July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010, in an amount not to exceed \$727,500.00, pursuant to the terms and conditions as specified in the MOU.

Funding Source: After School Education and Safety (ASES) and the 21st Century

Community Learning (21st CCLC) Grant

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended

Committee Favorably as Amended

#### 09-1795

# Master Memorandum of Understanding - YMCA of the East Bay - Oakland Unified School District

OE-11

Approval by the State Administrator of a Master Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between District and YMCA of the East Bay, for the latter to provide Arts, Recreation, Leadership and Family Literary activities in its capacity as a Comprehensive After School Program Lead Agency at school sites to be determined, for the period July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010, in an amount not to exceed \$1,383,010.00, pursuant to the terms and conditions as specified in the MOU.

Funding Source: After School Education and Safety (ASES), 21st Century

Community Learning (21st CCLC) Grant, and the 21st Century High School After

School Safety and Enrichment for Teens (ASSETs) Grant

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/1/2009 Teaching and Learning Recommended Committee Favorably

Safety Committee - Report - June 2, 2009 (Advisory Recommendations)

### **Pupil Achievement**



09-0928 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Castlemont

OE-14

### **Business Information and Technology (CBITS) School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Castlemont Business Information and Technology School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-0930 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - East Oakland

OE-14

### **School of the Arts High School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for East Oakland School of the Arts High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

⊠₿

09-0932 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Leadership

**OE-14** 

### **Preparatory High School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Leadership Preparatory High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-0934 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - College

**OE-14** 

### **Preparatory and Architecture Academy**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for College Preparatory and Architecture Academy.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



### <u>09-0936</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Mandela High

**OE-14** 

#### School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Mandela High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-0938

09-0940

### 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Media College

**OE-14** 

### **Preparatory High School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Media College Preparatory High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



# 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Robeson Visual

**OE-14** 

### and Performing Arts High School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Robeson Visual and Performing Arts High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



### 09-0942 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Life Academy

**OE-14** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Life Academy.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



### 09-0944 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Excel High

OE-14

School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Excel High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× ₽

09-0954 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Oakland High

**OE-14** 

School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008 -2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Oakland High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-0958 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Oakland

**OE-14** 

**International High School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008 -2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Oakland International High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-0968

2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Oakland

OE-14

**Technical High School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Oakland Technical High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-0973

2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Skyline High

**OE-14** 

School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Skyline High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-0976 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Youth

**OE-14** 

**Empowerment High School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Youth Empowerment High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× 🖺

09-0980 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive School Safety Plan - Far West

**OE-14** 

**High School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Far West High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-0983 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - MetWest High

**OE-14** 

**School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for MetWest High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

**⊠** 🖺

09-0985 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive School Safety Plan - Emiliano

OE-14

**Zapata Street Academy** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Emiliano Zapata Street Academy.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-0987

# 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Ralph J. Bunche

**OE-14** 

#### **High School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Ralph J. Bunche High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended Favorably

■

### 09-0989

### 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Dewey

**OE-14** 

#### Academy

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Dewey Academy.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

### 09-0991

### 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Rudsdale

**OE-14** 

### **Continuation High School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Rudsdale Continuation High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

⊠ 🖺

#### 09-0993

# 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Barack Obama

**OE-14** 

#### **High School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Barack Obama High School (formerly Alternative Learning Community High School).

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended Favorably



## 09-0995 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Oakland

**OE-14** 

### **Community Day School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Community Day School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee R

Recommended Favorably



09-0997

### 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Independent

**OE-14** 

#### Study

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Independent Study.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee

Recommended Favorably



### 09-0999 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Alliance

**OE-14** 

### Academy

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Alliance Academy.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee

Recommended Favorably



### 09-1001

### 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Bret Harte

OE-14

#### Middle School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Bret Harte Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-1003

2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Edna Brewer

**OE-14** 

Middle School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Edna Brewer Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1006 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Claremont

**OE-14** 

**Middle School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Claremont Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1008 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Cole Middle

**OE-14** 

School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Cole Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1010 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Coliseum College

OE-14

**Preparatory Middle School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Coliseum College Preparatory Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1012 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive School Safety Plan - Elmhurst

OE-14

**Community Preparatory Middle School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Elmhurst Community Preparatory Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1014 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Explore College

**OE-14** 

**Preparatory Middle School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Explore College Preparatory Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× 🖺

09-1016 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive School Safety Plan - Frick

**OE-14** 

Middle School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Frick Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1018 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Madison Middle

**OE-14** 

**School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Madison Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

**⊠** 🖺

09-1021 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Melrose

OE-14

**Leadership Academy** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Melrose Leadership Academy.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



### <u>09-1024</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Montera Middle

**OE-14** 

#### School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Montera Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



### 09-1026 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Peralta Creek

**OE-14** 

#### Middle School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Peralta Creek Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



### 09-1028 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Roosevelt Middle

**OE-14** 

#### School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2007-2008 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Roosevelt Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



### 09-1030 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Roots

OE-14

### **International High School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Roots International Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



<u>09-1032</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - United for

OE-14

**Success Middle School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for United for Success Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× ₽

09-1034 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Urban Promise

**OE-14** 

**Academy** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Urban Promise Academy.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1036

2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Westlake Middle

**OE-14** 

School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Westlake Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× 🖺

09-1038 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - West Oakland

**OE-14** 

Middle School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 208-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for West Oakland Middle School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

⊠ 🖺

09-1040 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Acorn Woodland

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Acorn Woodland Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1042 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Allendale

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Allendale Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× 🖺

09-1044 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Ascend

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Ascend Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1046 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Bella Vista

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Bella Vista Elementary School.

<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

**E** 

09-1048 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Bridges Academy

OE-14

Approval by the State Administrato of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Bridges Academy.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



### 09-1050 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Burckhalter

**OE-14** 

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Burckhalter Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended Favorably



### <u>09-1053</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Carl B. Munck

**OE-14** 

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of ther 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Carl B. Munck Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-1055

### 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Chabot

**OE-14** 

#### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Chabot Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



#### 09-1057 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Cleveland

OE-14

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Cleveland Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



<u>09-1059</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Crocker

OE-14

Highlands Elementary School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Crocker Highlands Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× ₽

09-1061 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - East Oakland

OE-14

**Pride Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for East Oakland Pride Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1063 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Emerson

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Emerson Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

⊠ 🖺

09-1065 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Encompass

**OE-14** 

Academy

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Encompass Academy.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× 🖺

09-1068 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Esperanza

OE-14

Printed on 6/6/09

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Esperanza Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1070 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Franklin

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Franklin Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× 🖺

09-1072 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Fred T.

**OE-14** 

**Korematsu Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Fred T. Korematsu Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

<u>09-1074</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Fruitvale

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Fruitvale Elementary School.

<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

⊠ 🖺

09-1076 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Futures

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Futures Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



### 09-1078 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Garfield

**OE-14** 

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Garfield Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-1080

### 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Glenview

**OE-14** 

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of lthe 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Glenview Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



### <u>09-1082</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Global Family

**OE-14** 

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Global Family Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



#### 09-1084 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Grass Valley

OE-14

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008 - 2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Grass Valley Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-1087 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Greenleaf

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Greenleaf Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× ₽

<u>09-1089</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Hillcrest

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Hillcrest Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1091 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Horace Mann

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Horace Mann Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

**⊠** 🖺

09-1093 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Jefferson

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Jefferson Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× 🖺

09-1095 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Kaiser

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Kaiser Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1097 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - LaEscuelita

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for LaEscuelita Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× 🖺

09-1099 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Lafayette

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Lafayette Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1101 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Laurel

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Laurel Elementary School.

<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

⊠ 🖺

09-1103 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Lazear

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Lazear Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



### <u>09-1105</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Learning

**OE-14** 

### Without Limits Elementary School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Learning Without Limits Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee

Recommended Favorably



09-1107

09-1109

### 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Lincoln

**OE-14** 

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Lincoln Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee

Recommended Favorably



### 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Manzanita

**OE-14** 

### **Community Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Manzanita Community Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee

Recommended Favorably



### 09-1111 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Manzanita SEED

OE-14

### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Manzanita SEED Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



<u>09-1115</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Markham

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Markham Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

⊠ 🖺

### <u>09-1117</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Thurgood

**OE-14** 

### **Marshall Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Thurgood Marshall Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1119

### 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Martin Luther

**OE-14** 

### King, Jr. Elementary School

Approval by the State Administrator of ther 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Martin Luther King, Jr. Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

**⊠** 

### 09-1121 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Maxwell Park

**OE-14** 

### **International Academy**

Approval by the State Adminsitrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Maxwell Park International Academy.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

### 09-1123 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Montclair

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Montclair Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1125 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - New Highland

**OE-14** 

**Academy Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for New Highland Academy Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× 🖺

09-1127 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Parker

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Parker Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1129 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Peralta

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Peralta Elementary School.

<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

⊠ 🖺

09-1131 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Howard

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Howard Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



# <u>09-1134</u> 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Piedmont Avenue

**OE-14** 

#### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Piedmont Avenue Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee

Recommended

Favorably



# 09-1136 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - PLACE @

**OE-14** 

#### **Prescott Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for PLACE @ Prescott Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee

Recommended Favorably



# 09-1138 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Redwood Heights

**OE-14** 

#### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Redwood Heights Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee

Recommended Favorably



#### 09-1140 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Hoover

OE-14

#### **Elementary School**

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Hoover Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee

Favorably

Recommended



09-1142

2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Rise Elementary

OE-14

**School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Rise Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1144 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Sankofa

**OE-14** 

Academy

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Sankofa Academy.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

m 🖺

09-1146 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Santa Fe

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Santa Fe Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× 🖺

09-1148 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Sequoia

**OE-14** 

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Sequoia Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1150 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Sobrante Park

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Sobrante Park Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1152 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Brookfield

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Brookfield Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

× 🖺

09-1154

2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Think College

**OE-14** 

**Now Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Think College Now Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1156 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Thornhill

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 20208-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Thornhill Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably

09-1158 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - Tilden

OE-14

**Elementary School** 

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for Tilden Elementary School.

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended

Favorably



# 09-1282

# 2008 - 2009 - Comprehensive Safety Plan - BEST High

**OE-14** 

#### School

Approval by the State Administrator of the 2008-2009 Comprehensive School Safety Plan for BEST High School.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Safety Committee Recommended Favorably

# Finance and Human Resources Committee - Report - June 4, 2009 (Advisory Recommendations)

### **Financial Management**



09-1285

Award of Bid - OfficeMax for Office, Classroom, Health, Athletic, Technology and Furniture Supplies - Bid No. 08-09/06

OE-08

Approval by the State Administrator of Resolution No. 0809-0147 - Award of Bid to OfficeMax for the latter, as the lowest responsible, responsive bidder, to provide for Office, Classroom, Health, Athletic, Technology and Furniture Supplies, per the BID NO. 08-09/06 submitted on 03/16/09 for Procurement and Distribution Services for the period commencing July 1, 2009 and ending June 30, 2012 and renewable annually thereafter at the district's discretion, in the amount(s) to be determined by district sites and departments, estimated to not exceed \$3,000,000 annually; and rejecting all other bids if any.

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1285 - Award of Bid - OfficeMax for Office, Classroom, Health, Athletic, Technology and Furniture Supplies - Bid No. 08-09/06.pdf

#### Legislative History

6/4/2009 Finance and Human Recommended Resources Committee Favorably



#### 09-1429

# Amendment No. 1 Professional Services Contract - Razvi, Inc., DBA Copyrite - Instructional Services

**OE-06** 

Approval by the State Administrator of Amendment No. 1 of Professional Services Contract between the District and Razvi, Inc., dba, Copyrite, for the latter to print additional copies of Open Court Consumables and deliver them to elementary schools, for an additional amount of \$22,789.70, increasing the original contract amount from \$300,000 to \$322,789.70. All other terms and conditions of the contract will remain in full force and effect.

#### **Funding Source: Measure E**

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/4/2009 Finance and Human

Recommended

Resources Committee Favorably



### 09-1574

#### Temporary Borrowing Between Funds, FY 2008-9

**OE-08** 

Approval by the State Administrator of Resolution No. 0809-0216 for the Temporary Borrowing Between Funds for the fiscal year 2008-09.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/4/2009

Finance and Human

Recommended

Resources Committee Favorably as

Amended

# M1. Adoption of the General Consent Report - Board of Education

"Adoption by the Board of Education of the General Consent Report" means that all items appearing on the agenda under this topic are approved in one motion, without debate and/or discussion, unless consent has been give by a majority of governing board members, not later than Agenda Item F. that an item be removed from the Report for discussion and separate vote, if any.

Facilities Committee - Report - June 2, 2009

# **Facilities Management**



#### Amendment of Bylaws of Measure "B" Independent 09-1403

OE-10

# Citizens' School Facilities Bond Oversight Committee

(Second Reading)

Adoption by Board of Education of Resolution No. 0809-0230 - Adopting Amended Bylaws of Measure "B" Independent Citizens' School Facilities Bond Oversight Committee.

Attachments: 09-1403 - Measure B Independent Citizens' School Facilities Bond

Oversight Committee (First Reading).pdf

Legislative History

5/5/2009 **Facilities Committee** Discussed **Facilities Committee** 6/2/2009 Recommended Favorably



# 09-1717

# Project Budget, Key Codes and Project Number -McClymonds Football Field Turf Replacement Project

**OE-10** 

Approval by the Board of Education of Resolution No. 0809-0185 - Authorizing and approving the New Project Budget, Key Code and Project Number for McClymonds Football Field Turf Replacement in the amount of \$2,220,600.00

**Funding Source: State School Building Fund** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 **Facilities Committee** Recommended

Favorably



#### 09-1718

### Ground Lease - District and City of Oakland - King Estates **Fields**

**OE-10** 

Approval by the Board of Education of the Ground Lease between the District and the City of Oakland, leasing to the latter the premises known as "King Estates Fields", located at 8251 Fontaine Street, Oakland, California, subject to legal form and content approval by General Counsel, pursuant to terms and conditions stated herein, for a term of twenty-five (25) years, until 2033, for one dollar annually, cumulatively payable at the commencment of the Lease Term.

**Funding Source: City of Oakland** 

Document(s) Attachments:

09-1718 - Ground Lease - District and City of Oakland - Golden Gate.pdf

Legislative History

6/2/2009 **Facilities Committee** Recommended

Favorably



09-1719

Ground Lease - District and City of Oakland - Golden Gate

Approval by the Board of Education of the Ground Lease between the District and the City of Oakland, leasing to the latter the premises known as "Golden Gate", located at 1075 62nd Street, Oakland, California, subject to legal form and content approval by General Counsel, pursuant to terms and conditions stated herein, for a term of twenty-five (25) years, until 2033, for one dollar annually, cumulatively payable at the commencement of the Lease Term.

#### **Funding Source: City of Oakland**

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1719 - Ground Lease - District and City of Oakland - Golden Gate.pdf

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-1720 District and the City of Oakland - District Facilities Temporary Mass Care Shelters and Emergency Staging

**Sites** 

Approval by the Board of Education of the Agreement between the District and the City of Oakland regarding use of School Facilities as Temporary Mass Care Shelters and Emergency Staging Sites for victims of diasters, subject to legal form and content approval by General Counsel, pursuant to terms and conditions stated herein, for a term of five (5) years, until until June 30, 2012, upon commencement of the Agreement.

#### **Funding Source: City of Oakland**

<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

09-1720 - District and the City of Oakland - District Facilities - Temporary

Mass Care Shelters and Emergency Staging Sites.pdf

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-1721

**Amendment No. 1-ABC Inspection Services-Castlemont Auditorium Renovations Project** 

OE-10

Approval by the Board of Education of Amendment No. 1 to Professional Services Agreement between District and ABC Inspection Services, Stockton, CA, for the latter to provide additional IOR hours which are required due to the extended project duration and to track time and material cost, due to an unforeseen condition where the contract was originally planned for 135 days; procurement complications arising from "theater" materials and equipment and an inordinate amount of Request for Information (RFI) lengthened the project duration to six months in conjunction with the Castlemont Auditorium Renovations Project in an additional amount not-to-exceed \$21,440.00, increasing the Agreement from \$15,200.00 to a not-to-exceed amount for \$36,640.00, and extending the end date from May 1, 2009 to June 30, 2009. All other terms and conditions of the Agreement remain in full force and effect.

.

#### **Funding Source: General Obligation Bond-Measure B**

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee

Recommended Favorably



09-1724

# Amendment No. 1-Anthony Ogbeide Associates, Inc.-Ralph Bunche Middle School Modernization Project

OE-10

Approval by the Board of Education for Amendment No. 1 to Professional Services Agreement between District and Anthony Ogbeide Associates, Inc., Oakland, CA, for the latter to provide additional inspection services for Phase 3, due to a District requested change in scope, whereas the initial inspection was for Phase 2 and ongoing inspection is needed for Phase 3 of the project in conjunction with the Ralph Bunche Modernization Phase 3 Project in an additional amount not-to-exceed \$22,440.00, increasing the Agreement from \$16,320.00 to a not-to-exceed amount for \$38,760.00 and extending the end date from September 15, 2008 to October 31, 2009. All other terms and conditions of the Agreement remain in full force and effect.

Funding Source: General Obligation Bond-Measure B

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-1725

**Amendment No. 1-AEKO-Division of Facilities, Planning and Management Project** 

Approval by the Board of Education of Amendment No. 1 to Professional Services Agreement between District and AEKO, Oakland, CA, for the latter to provide additional LAN support and maintenance overtime, and various computer software programs in conjunction with the Division of Facilities, Planning and Management in an additional amount not-to-exceed \$2,000.00, increasing the Agreement from \$73,800.00 to a not-to-exceed amount for \$75,800.00. All other terms and conditions of the Agreement remain in full force and effect.

**Funding Source: General Obligation Bond-Measure B** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably



#### <u>09-1730</u>

# Amendment No. 1 - Comtel Systems Technology, Inc. -Carter Middle School Modernization Project

OE-10

Approval by the Board of Education of Amendment No. 1 to Professional Services Agreement between District and Comtel Systems Technology, Inc., Sunnyvale, CA, for the latter to provide additional work as needed to fix the bells to accommodate to the schools on site at Oakland International and Bay Area Technical Schools, due to an Unforeseen Condition, whereas the programming was more complicated than what was established because of the schedule layout and programming needs for both schools in conjunction with the Carter Middle School Modernization Project, in an additional amount not-to-exceed \$1,822.50, increasing the Agreement from \$560.00 to a not-to-exceed amount for \$2,382.50. All other terms and conditions of the Agreement remain in full force and effect.

Funding Source: General Obligation Bond-Measure B

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably



#### 09-1731

# **Award of Bid-Ray's Electric-Jefferson Elementary School Portable Relocation Project**

OE-10

Approval by the Board of Education of Resolution No. 0809-0181 - Award of Bid and Construction Contract to Ray's Electric, Oakland, CA, for the latter as the lowest responsive, responsible bidder and rejecting all other bids, if any, to relocate two existing portables on site and delivery and installation of two new portables and underground utilities in conjunction with the Jefferson Elementary School Portable Relocation Project for the period commencing June 17, 2009, and ending on August 31, 2009, in the amount of \$159,754.00.

**Funding Source: General Obligation Bond-Measure B** 

09-1732

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably

## Award of Bid- Albay Construction-Ralph Bunche Modernization Phase 3 Project

OE-10

Approval by the Board of Education of Resolution No. 0809-0180 - Award of Bid and Construction Contract to Albay Construction, Martinez, CA, for the latter as the lowest responsive, responsible bidder and rejecting all other bids, if any, to provide remodeling of the gymnasium showers and restrooms including replacement of the existing HV system at the gym; replacement and installation of new addressable fire alarm system and new intercom/PA/telephone in conjunction with the Ralph Bunche Middle School Modernization Project for the period commencing June 15, 2009, and ending on August 29, 2009, in the amount of \$638,000.00.

**Funding Source: General Obligation Bond-Measure B** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-1733

# Professional Services Contract-AEKO-Division of Facilities, Planning and Management Project

**OE-10** 

Approval by the Board of Education Professional Services Agreement between District and AEKO, Oakland, CA for the latter to provide WAN Support and Network Outages, as described in the Scope of Work, incorporated herein as though fully set forth, in conjunction with the Division of Facilities, Planning and Management Project for the period commencing July 1, 2009 and concluding June 30, 2010 in an amount not-to-exceed \$93,150.00.

**Funding Source: General Obligation Bond-Measure B** 

<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably

**⊠** 🖺

09-1734 Professional Services Agreement-Davillier-Sloan-Division of Facilities, Planning and Management Project

Approval by the Board of Education Professional Services Agreement between District and Davillier-Sloan, Oakland, CA, for the latter to provide a full range of services related to the Project Labor Agreement (PLA) for the District, with a primary focus on local hiring and local capacity building; provide labor relations and dispute resolution sevices and various other items described in proposal, incorporated herein as though fully set forth, in conjunction with the Division of Facilities, Planning and Management Program for the period commencing July 1, 2009 and concluding no later than June 30, 2010 in an amount not-to-exceed \$180,000.00

**Funding Source: General Obligation Bond** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably



# 09-1735 Professional Services Agreement-KDI

### Consultantants-Highland Fire Alarm Upgrade Project

Approval by the Board of Education Professional Services Agreement between District and KDI Consultants, Oakland, CA, for the latter to provide Division of State Architect (DSA) inspection services in conjunction with the Highland Fire Alarm Upgrade Project for the period commencing April 21, 2009 and concluding by December 31, 2009, in an amount not to exceed \$10,260.00.

**Funding Source: General Obligation Bond-Measure B** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended Favorably

09-1736

# Professional Services Agreement-ELEGKOS Software-Division of Facilities, Planning and Management Project

Approval by the Board of Education Professional Services Agreement between District and ELEGKOS Software, Arcadia, CA, for the latter to provide Sole Source Software to the Labor Compliance Program including installation and configuration of the internal system(s) allowing District the ability to utilize additional options, in conjunction with the Division of Facilities, Planning and Management Project for the period commencing July 1, 2009 and concluding June 30, 2010 in an amount not to exceed \$48,000.00.

**Funding Source: General Obligation Bond** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

OE-10

6/2/2009

**Facilities Committee** 

Recommended Favorably



# 09-1737 Professional Services Agreement-Simplex Grinnell-Oakland High School Modernization Project

OE-10

Approval by the Board of Education Professional Services Agreement between District and Simplex Grinnell, Livermore, CA, for the latter to provide supervision to electrical contractor and/or low voltage installer of the fire alarm system during conduit installation, wire pulling, wire continuity review/testing and termination/trimming of devices and various other items described herein in conjunction with the Oakland High School Modernization Project for the period commencing April 29, 2008 and concluding not later than December 31, 2010 in an amount not-to-exceed \$32,400.00.

### **Funding Source: General Obligation Bond-Measure B**

<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-1738

## Professional Services Agreement-Simplex Grinnell-Oakland High School Health Clinic Project

OE-10

Approval by the Board of Education Professional Services Agreement between District and Simplex Grinnell, Livermore, CA, for the latter to provide supervision to electrical contractor and/or low voltage installer of the fire alarm system during conduit installation, wire pulling, wire continuity review/testing and termination/trimming of devices and various other items described herein in conjunction with the Oakland High School Health Clinic Project for the period commencing April 29, 2008 and concluding not later than December 31, 2009 in an amount not-to-exceed \$8,640.00.

#### Funding Source: General Obligation Bond-Measure B

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably



09-1739 Professional Services Agreement-Waste Management of Alameda, Inc.-Oakland High School Modernization Project

Approval by the Board of Education Professional Services Agreement between District and Waste Management of Alameda, Inc., Oakland, CA, for the latter to provide pick-up of dumpsters to dispose of large quantities of trash and garbage in preparation for the modernization project; emptying boxes every Monday from April 20th to June 24th, 2009 for a total of sixteen (16) hauls in conjunction with the Oakland High School Modernization Project for the period commencing April 20, 2008 and concluding not later than June 24, 2009 in an amount not-to-exceed \$9,000.00.

Funding Source: General Obligation Bond-Measure B

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably



# 09-1751 Award of Bid-Petersen Dean Commercial, Inc.-Lowell Middle School Walkway Roof Replacement Project

OE-10

Approval by the Board of Education of Resolution No. 0809-0060, Award of Bid and Construction Contract to Petersen Dean Commercial, Inc., Newark, CA, for the latter as the lowest responsive, responsible bidder and rejecting all other bids, if any, to provide replacement of existing two covered walkways and related improvements; flashing gutters, downspouts and catch basins; install new lighting at soffits and paint the walkway structure and accessible work includes parking spaces, wheel stops and signage, and concrete ramp within the covered area in conjunction with the Lowell Middle School Walkway Roof Replacement Project for the period commencing March 9, 2009, and ending on July 7, 2009, in the amount of \$337,999.00.

**Funding Source: Deferred Maintenance** 

Attachments: Document(s)

Legislative History

6/2/2009 Facilities Committee Recommended

Favorably



# 09-1832 Measure "B" Independent Citizens' School Facilities Bond Oversight Committee - Appointment of Members

OE-10

Adoption by Board of Education of Resolution No. 0809-0231 - Appointing Members of the Oakland Unified School District Measure B Independent Citizens' Schools Facilities Bond Oversight Committee.

**Funding Source: City of Oakland** 

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1832 - Measure "B" Independent Citizens' School Facilities Bond

Oversight Committee - Appointment of Members.pdf

Legislative History

**OE-05** 

6/2/2009

**Facilities Committee** 

Recommended Favorably

## **Intergovernmental Relations Committee - Report - June 3, 2009**

# **Community Relations**



09-1835

# Federal Legislative Priorities - 21st Century Green High-Performing Public Schools Facilities Act

Approval by the Board of Education, upon recommendation of Intergovernmental Relations Committee, of its support for enactment of 21st Century Green High-Performing Public Schools Facilities Act - HR 2187.

Attachments:

HR 2187 - 21st Century Green High-Performing Public School Facilities Act

Recommended

Favorably

Legislative History

6/3/2009

Intergovernmental
Relations Committee

Finance and Human Resources Committee - Report - June 4, 2009

### **Personnel Management**



### 09-1205

# Professional Service Contract - Jacqueline Leong Cheong, Ph.D. - Programs for Exceptional Children

**OE-06** 

Approval by the Board of Education of a Professional Services Contract, between District and Jacqueline Leong Cheong, Ph.D., for the latter to provide psychological services to students in OUSD Programs for Exceptional Children, including testing, consultation, IEP participation and meeting attendance, per individual student's IEP, for the period July 1, 2008 through June 30, 2009, in an amount not to exceed \$10,000.00.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/4/2009 Finance and Human Recommended

Resources Committee Favorably



# 09-1380 Memorandum of Understanding - St. Mary's College of California - Intern Partnership Program

**OE-06** 

Approval by the Board of Education of of Memorandum of Agreement (MOU) between the District and St. Mary's College of California, for the latter to operate a Teacher Education Partnership Program, Teacher Internships and Student Teacher Practica, for Multiple Subjects, Single Subjects, and Education Specialists; and for Educational Therapist, School Counselor, Psychologist, and Administrator Internships and Practica, for a maximum of forty (40) interns at a cost of \$1,000.00 per intern annually or not in excess of \$40,000.00 annually for the term July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2012.

#### **Funding Source: California Commission on Teacher Credentialing**

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/4/2009 Finance and Human Recommended

Resources Committee Favorably



#### 09-1601 Personnel Report No. 0008-0014

OE-06

Approval by the Board of Education of Personnel Report No. 0008-0014.

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1601 - Personnel Report No. 00008-0014.pdf

Legislative History

6/4/2009 Finance and Human Recommended

Resources Committee Favorably



09-1666 Exception to Hiring Freeze No. 0809-0006

OE-10

Approval by the Board of Education of Exception to Hiring Freeze No. 0809-0006, as follows:

Salary Schedule/

Department Job Title Salary Range Funding Source Justification\*

Technology Services Information System WTCL, Range 53 General

Purpose 02

Department Specialist (1.0 FTE) \$54,939 - \$73,551

- 01 Mission is a critical function that will put the District at a safety risk if not hired
- 02 Mission is a critical function that will put the District at a significant risk for compliance/future audit findings.
- 03 Donor/Grant funds that were received for a particular function/position.
- 04 Categorical funds that must be spent this year or we will not be able to carry forward.
- 05 Other as specified.

Attachments: Document(s)

#### Legislative History

6/4/2009 Finance and Human Recommended Resources Committee Favorably

#### **Financial (Facilities) Management**



#### 09-1443

### **Resolution - McClymonds Chappell Hayes Health Center -Emergency Condition**

Approval by Board of Education of Resolution No. 0809-0198 - Declaring the flooding and closing of the Chappell Hayes Health Center at the McClymonds Campus an Emergency Condition, pursuant to terms and conditions stated in said Resolution, that needs to be rectified immediately to serve the students of the District and the surrounding community in partnership with the County of Alameda at a cost not to \$85,000.00.

**Funding Source: Self Insurance** 

Attachments: Document(s)

<sup>\*</sup>Key:

#### Legislative History

6/4/2009 Finance and Human Recommended

Resources Committee Favorably



09-1881 Award of Bid - AT&T - A State-Of-The Art Surveillance Camera System - 26 Schools **OE-10** 

Approval by the Board of Education of Resolution No. 0809-0219 - Award of Bid to AT&T, as the lowest responsible, responsive bidder, to Request for Proposal, dated March 17, 2009, to provide state-of-the art surveillance camera system, to be installed at up to 26 schools in the District for the period commencing May 25, 2009 and ending June 30, 2011, in amount not to exceed \$1,500,000 as the OUSD match for the U.S. Department of Justice "Secure Our School Grant"; renewable annually thereafter at District's discretion; and rejecting all other bids if any.

#### **Funding Source: Modernization**

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1881 - Award of Bid - AT&T - A State-Of-The Art Surveillance

Camera System - 26 Schools.pdf

Legislative History

6/4/2009 Finance and Human Recommended

Resources Committee Favorably

#### **Coherent Governance**



09-1845

Amendment - Policy Type: Operational Expectation (OE) - 07 - Financial Planning

**OE-07** 

Adoption by Board of Education of Amended Policy Type: Operational

Expectation (OE) - 07 - Financial Planning.

<u>Attachments:</u> Document(s)

09-1845 - Amendment - Policy Type: - Operational Expectation (OE) - 07

- Financial Planning.pdf

Legislative History

6/4/2009 Finance and Human Recommended

Resources Committee Favorably as

Amended



09-1846

Amendment - Policy Type: Operational Expectation (OE) - 08 - Financial Administration

Adoption by Board of Education of Amended Policy Type: Operational

Expectation (OE) - 08 - Financial Administration.

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1846 - Amendment - Policy Type: - Operational Expectation (OE) - 08

- Financial Administration.pdf

Legislative History

6/4/2009 Finance and Human Recommended

Resources Committee Favorably

# 09-1847 Amendment - Policy Type: Operational Expectation (OE) -

OE-09

09 - Asset Protection

Adoption by Board of Education of repeal of Policy Type: Operational

Expectation (OE) - 09 - Asset Protection.

Attachments: 09-1847 - OE9 - Operational Expectation - Asset Protection.pdf

Legislative History

6/4/2009 Finance and Human Recommended

Resources Committee Favorably

# Oakland Athletic League Policy Committee - Report - June 10, 2009 (Proposed)



#### **09-17<u>55</u>**

OE-11

# Proposal for Affiliate Membership - Oakland Section - California Interscholastic Federation - 2009-2010

Approval by Board of Education of Admission of Bay Area Charter Schools Athletic Conference (BACSAC), into the Oakland Section of the California Interscholastic Federation on a three-year pilot basis, as follows: ARISE High School (Oakland); Bay Area Technology School (Oakland); Envision Academy of Arts and Technology (Oakland); Lighthouse Community Charter High School (Oakland); Lionel Wilson College Preparatory (Oakland); LPS College Park (Oakland); Oakland Aviation High School (Oakland); Oakland Unity High School (Oakland); California College Preparatory (Berkeley); Envision Impact Academy (Hayward); FAME Public Charter School (Fremont); and KIPP King (San Lorenzo).

Attachments: Document(s)

09-1755 - Proposal for Affiliate Membership in Oakland Section of

California Interscholastic Federation - 2009-2010.pdf

#### N. President's or State Administrator's Statement Disclosing Item(s) To Be Discussed In Closed Session Today

#### O. Closed Session Item(s)

State Administrator and/or Board of

Education

Labor Matter(s)

#### **Conference With Labor Negotiators** 08-0122

**OE-06** 

United Administrators of Oakland Schools (UAOS), Service Employees International Union - Local 1021 (SEIU), Oakland Education Association (OEA), Oakland Child Development Paraprofessional Association (OCDPA), American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees-Local 257 (AFSCME), Brotherhood of Teamsters, Auto Truck Drivers-Local 70 of Alameda County, Brotherhood of Teamsters, Warehouse, Mail Order, Retail Employees-Local 853 of Alameda County, American Federation of Teachers/CFT-Local 771 (AFT), Building and Construction Trades Council of Alameda County, California School Employees Association (CSEA).

Principal District Representative: Jacqueline Minor, General Counsel

### Legal Matter(s)

#### **Conference With Legal Counsel - Existing Litigation** 08-2145

**OE-04** 

Oakland Unified School District v. Bryant and Brown, PC, et al, United States District Court - Northern District of California, Case No. 608-05645 TEH

#### **Conference With Legal Counsel - Existing Litigation** 09-2001

In re S.R. v. Oakland Unified School District, et al OAH Case No. 2009031241

### 09-2003 Conference With Legal Counsel - Existing Litigation

**OE-04** 

Powell v. Oakland Unified School District, et al Alameda County Superior Court Case No. RG08379720

### **Public Employee Appointment**

# 09-1392 Public Employee Appointment

**OE-06** 

Superintendent of Schools

# **Public Employee Matter(s)**

### 09-1051 Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release

**OE-06** 

Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release

#### 09-1999 Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release

0E-06

Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release.

#### 09-2000 Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release

**OE-06** 

Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release.

### P. Recess To Closed Session

# Q. Return to Public Session

- R. Second Roll Call
- S. President's or State Administrator's Statement of Reportable Action Taken in Closed Session and the Vote of Members or State Administrator, If Any
- T. Adoption of the Pupil Discipline Consent Report

Adoption of the Pupil Discipline Consent Report is the ratification of an individual case decision made by the State Administrator, in Closed Session, based on report and recommendations from the Pupil Discipline Hearing Panel to either suspend, expel, grant a suspended expulsion, revoke a suspended expulsion order, reinstate, readmit, admit a pupil or not to do any of the preceding regarding a pupil.

None

#### **U.** Introduction of New Matter

This section of the agenda permits the introduction of new business matter within subject matter jurisdiction of District that may be scheduled, pursuant to requirements of Board By-Law 9322, for a future meeting.

# V. Adjournment

In Memoriam
Marguerite "Peggy" Stinnett
President, Board of Education
1978-79; 1984-85
Member, Board of Education
June 20, 1975 - June 26, 1985